
 
I received Mr. Beardsley's letter, and then the letter from the city regarding the upcoming 
hearing/comment submission period. Last I looked, comments are allowed now through July 22, 
with the hearing in August. The city's link was relatively easy to access/register and would 
encourage everyone interested to make  submissions. 
<​engagemissoula.com/development-applications​> 
 
While the traffic study feels the additional 'new vehicle trips' for phase I and II as  proposed 
won't be a problem at the interstate junction (if a second southbound lane were added), I 
acknowledged my discontent with the possibility of the addition of 61 vehicles per hour for 24 
hours (1458 NVTs/day) between Stonebridge and Expo Parkway accessing Grant Creek Rd 
with phase I and II as proposed; increasing to 104 vehicles per hour (5168 NVTs/day) with the 
proposed full build out! That seems ridiculous, and not part of the neighborhood plan as I see it. 
 
I would be willing to provide some funds for a postcard reminder mailing if needed. 
 
Thanks for your time in organizing yet another 'project'! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Karen Wilson 
4011 Fieldstone Crossing Missoula, MT 59802 
 (owner) 2801 Highcliff Ct #7 
406-531-5276 
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